PRE-SEASON REPORT

SECTION VI INDOOR TRACK & FIELD 2008-2009
Chairpersons: Emilio Mancino (G), Peter Szymanski (B) 

1. A Formal Letter will be going out to Buffalo State College, Fredonia State College and Lancaster High School for use of their Indoor Track & Field facilities for the upcoming 2008 – 2009 Indoor Track & Field Season.

a. Fredonia State College tentative dates TBD.

b. Buffalo State College tentative dates TBD.

c. Lancaster High School tentative dates TBD.

2. We may be adding a new school to the league this year – Olean!!

a. A total of 34 Teams are now in the Section VI Indoor Track & Field League.  If Olean joins that would push our numbers up to 35 Teams on the Boy’s Side and 32 Teams on the Girl’s Side.

b. We will continue to have four Divisions – A, B, C and D.

c. Olean would be in Division ‘D’.

3. Selective Classification Rules for Modified Athlete’s:

a. We understand that two schools violated such selective classification rules.

b. We are currently looking into fixing this such problem.

4. An extra official will be needed starting in January ’09.  This is due to the Race-Walk that tends to be much scrutinized throughout the season.  This will allow officials adequate time to properly and consistently judge the Race-Walk.

5. This is the last year of the contract with Cornell University.  After this year – Cornell officials will bid on future meets.  Unfortunately, word has it that Cornell officials will be hiking up the price substantially.  Hence, the Armory in New York City will be looked at for future dates starting in 2009.  It looks like that Cornell University though will again be the site of the NYSPHSAA Indoor Track 7 Field Championships once again in 2009.

6. I – Pete Szymanski have taken over the Security duties (Assigning of security areas at Fredonia State College) from Bill Malican.  Bill will still remain on board as a consultant to both Mancino and I.  Things worked out pretty good here but there were problems still at one of the meets held at Fredonia State College towards the end of the season.  Bob Dinse can give further details as needed.  Bob and I along with Sue Dronkowski – Head Security Personnel for Section VI – Indoor Track have had meets concerning these issues on Security Personnel.  We are working on a game plan as we speak.  Further details will be explained further down the road.

7. A Tentative Indoor Track & Field Schedule will be put together soon – Still waiting for Buffalo State College, Fredonia State College and Lancaster High School – Available dates!!

Plans are being worked out as far as a ‘New Indoor Track & Field’ Facility being built.  New Era Cap has plans on turning the Old New Era Park Complex (currently known as the Batting Cages) located on the corner of Abbott Road and Lake Avenue in Orchard Park.  Construct plans are currently underway with the bulk on the work coming this summer.  Completion of the project is to be done by the Fall of 2008 with the real possibility of hosting Indoor Track & Field Meets there as soon as this co
